
 
 

 
 
                                                                                                   

                                          
 

 
                                                                                                   

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  May 2025 - 3509 

Dear Friends: 

As we close out the month of April, we have much to celebrate. From outreach 
events like Comedy Night and the Easter Egg Hunt to the meals served to our 
homeless neighbors and food shared through our food pantry, we’ve touched the 
lives of over 500 people this past month. We are passionate about serving our 
city in love—and your participation makes that possible. 

We also give thanks for the vibrant worship experiences that helped bring forth 
new life in our community, especially our Holy Week and Easter services. These 
services help stir hearts and spark renewal. In the church, Easter is not a single 
day—but a whole season. Like Advent and Lent, it stretches across weeks. As 
the grass grows, flowers bloom, and people step back outdoors, we continue to 
celebrate the new life that is found outside the tomb. 

Jesus is loose. And He’s bringing new life to all that has been dormant. 

I am excited for what’s ahead in May. The Easter story is certainly too good to 
keep to ourselves—and so are our own stories, transformed by the new life Jesus 
brings. That’s why we are launching a new sermon series titled: “Something 
Worth Sharing: Real-life Stories of Hope after Easter.” Each week, we’ll explore 
stories of fresh starts after failure, purpose in the midst of confusion, and hope 
passed from one generation to the next. It’s a series that is grounded in Scripture 
and speaks into our lived experiences—practical, personal, and full of             
resurrection joy. We hope you’ll join us and invite a friend along for the journey. 

 

A few events to draw your attention to: 

Copper Hop Fundraiser for the Second Mile Center 

This event is already upon us and it’s not too late to sign up for this meaningful 
and fun night out. Come support an incredible cause that’s making a difference 
in our region. 

Worship Night – June 6 

After the powerful evening, we shared earlier this year, Jenna is leading us again 
in a night of worship and praise. Expect music, energy, and a chance to be      
renewed. Mark your calendars now because this is not a night you want to miss! 

 

With gratitude for this season and anticipation for what’s next, 

 
 
 

Pastor Adam 
 
 
 
 





CELEBRATING WHAT GOD IS DOING AT LAKE SHORE CHURCH:  

Bridging the Gap: Lake Shore Church and the St.Clair Shores Community 

This spring, Lake Shore Church hosted two special events that brought joy and connection with the St.Clair Shores 
community. On April 5th, we hosted a Comedy Night featuring comedians Tim Steele and Eric Thompson. The 
sanctuary was filled with laughter as 90 people gathered — 75 from the church and 15 from the community — for an 
evening of clean comedy, fun, and togetherness. 
 
Audience members shared that the comedians were not only hilarious, but also engaged the crowd in a way that 
made people feel included in the fun. The laughter reminded us of the joy that comes from shared moments and 
lighthearted fellowship, especially in times when hope and encouragement are needed most. 
 
After the show concluded, guests were invited to continue the evening in the Welcome Center for fellowship and  
delicious desserts. This offered us the opportunity to connect with visitors and have meaningful conversations over 
tasty treats. This event was another great moment for our church, extending a warm welcome to visitors and 
strengthening the friendships within the church walls.  
 
In celebration of Easter, our church hosted an exciting and eventful Easter Egg Hunt that introduced many young 
families to our church. With over 69 children and 47 families in attendance — including 53 kids from the           
community and 16 from our own church — the event turned into a beautiful reflection of what Easter is all about: 
sharing the story of Jesus. 
 
Part of the event took place in the sanctuary, packed full with joyful parents, grandparents, and anticipating children. 
Pastor Adam led a meaningful Easter message tailored for the kids, focusing on the idea of “doing an egg hunt for 
Jesus.” The egg hunt itself took place on the Jefferson lawn, with the search divided by age groups to ensure fun and 
fairness for everyone. A total of 1,000 eggs were hidden, and thanks to careful planning, there were plenty of eggs 
for every child, resulting in happy faces and very few tears. 
 
Adding a special twist, extra-large empty eggs were scattered across the lawn. These weren’t just for show — they 
represented the empty tomb of Jesus. Children who found these special eggs returned them to Pastor Adam and    
received a prize, providing a powerful opportunity to reinforce the true meaning of Easter in a way that was both  
engaging and memorable. 
 
These events were a true success — not only in numbers but in the connections made, faith shared, and joy that filled 
the hearts of our church community and visitors. We’re thankful for everyone who volunteered to make this day so 
special, and look forward to many more experiences to share together. 
  

Written and Submitted by Jenna Dell 








